
PINE TREE PARK CO-OP.INC. 

MINUTES

Working meeting held on February 10th, 2020

1. CALL TO ORDER

The president opened the meeting at 9:30 a.m.

2. ROLL CALL

Present: Paul Blanchette, President, Donald Ouimet, Vice- President, 
Noel Théberge, Treasurer, Lise Grondin, Secretary, Andre Béland, Direc-
tor, Robert Labbé, Director and Sophie Nolet, Manager. Absent: Lucie 
Villeneuve, Director. 

3. APPROVAL OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF FEBRUARY 1, 2020

The adoption of the minutes is postponed to the next meeting.

 
4. REVISION OF RULES AND REGULATIONS 

Lise Grondin informs us that the committee is at its 5th meeting, they 
have reached the review stage and, within a few weeks, the committee 
will be working with two representatives of the HOA for a final review. 

5. ALAMANDA WALL 

The wall is expected to be finished this week. The maintenance of the 
park will take care of finalizing the painting in the coming months. All 
that remains is the installation of the removable fence. The installation of 
two (2) streetlights was carried out to ensure better safety. 



6. ENTRY OF THE PARK

The plans have been approved. Alpha Fence is responsible for obtaining 
permits from the City of Deerfield. 

7. FINANCE 

Noel Théberge informs us that he is moving forward to update the fi-
nances and that everything should be ready by the end of February. A 
new accountant has been hired and she is very experienced in Quick-
books. Ms Sofia Monez will be in post very soon. He thanked Sylvie 
Daneau, Ginette and Michel Turpin for their help in the marina and 
trailer storage files. 

8. OFFICE STAFF 

Following the departure of our employee, the Executive Committee tem-
porarily hired Lisa Lucia to carry out the office's secretarial work. Ms. 
Lucia speaks French, English and Spanish. She also has experience in 
secretarial work. 

9. PUMP, VALVES, SPRINKLERS AND NEW WELL 

Robert Labbé informs us that the current pump is broken and that we 
have installed the one we had in excess. We ordered a new one to be 
ready for any further breakage. A first valve was changed in a record 
time of 3 hours. Donald Ouimet and Jackie Bibeau will represent us with 
the city to find out whether or not our sewer system belongs to them be-
fore proceeding further for any other valve. The team that works on the 
sprinklers does a great job. For the new well, a bid of around $16,000 
would include digging, pumping and equipment required. It is recom-
mended to dig deeper to obtain rust- free water at a cost of $65 per linear 
foot. The duct would have a diameter of 8 inches. Much safer for our 
pump, it seems! 



10. COMMITTEES 

Lise Grondin informs us that the list has been sent to all residents. It is 
also displayed on the bulletin board outside the community center. There 
is always place for anyone interested to get involved. 

11. PROGRAM INCENTIVE NEW MAISONS 

The program consists of a $5,000 allowance when a person installs a new 
home. It is in effect until February 29, 2020. All are in favour of extend-
ing the program until February 28, 2021 (except Lucie Villeneuve who is 
absent). 

Paul Blanchette advises us that an ad, at a cost of $1840. will pass 
through the Florida Sun for 4 weeks to make our vacant lots profitable. 

Paul Blanchette also thanked Réal Bergeron and Robert Labbé for in-
stalling the tusks at the marina, Robert Boucher for cleaning the docks 
and André Béland for installing the new gym equipment. 

Paul also asks to avoid using social networks to make our comments and 
that we are all residents without discrimination. 

12. NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting will take place on March 16, 2020 at 9:30 a.m. 

13. QUESTIONS 

JACKIE BIBEAU 1302 BO points out that the reading format for the 
November financial statements is so small that it cannot be read. Sophie 
replies that she will solve the problem. 

REYNALD PHARAND 1301 BO thanks and congratulates the new CA 
team. He wonders if a cheque for $5,000 is given for the installation of a 
new or other home. He is told that it is a rent or demolition credit. He 
also wonders about the pump system and would like to know more. 



RENÉ CÔTÉ 705 HI asks Robert Labbé about the depth of the new well 
as to whether we have a guarantee of better water. Mr. Labbé replied 
that the studies were positive. He agrees to try to have rust-free water. 

GAÉTAN ST-GEORGES 1209 PO finds that the rental questionnaire is 
too long, that there would be a way to shorten it because the criminal in-
vestigation has been removed for Canadians and that the driver's licence 
is sufficient when applying. 

MICHEL TURPIN 1313 OR mentions that the phone is always busy or 
unresponsive to the office and that it would be appropriate to have a sec-
ond line. Sophie replies that we already have the second line. He also 
mentioned that the future owner of a new home must have proof of pur-
chase before he is granted the rent credit. He informs us that Rock 
Poulin, who measures the land, has to work several hours and that we 
have to make sure that people are willing to really install a new home. 

12. CLOSING OF THE MEETING 

At 10:40 a.m., it was proposed by Noel Théberge and assisted by André 
Béland that the meeting be adjourned. 

LISE GRONDIN

Secretary 






